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GROUNDBREAKING ON 2030 PROJECT 
SET FOR 11 A.M. HAS BEEN CANCELED 

 
 
  

Kenner, LA. - A groundbreaking to mark the start of the second of the 2030 corridor improvement project in 
the city has been postponed due to weather. The groundbreaking has been rescheduled for 9 a.m. on Aug. 
18. 
 
The groundbreaking will take place on the west side of Williams Boulevard. 
 
The $957,000 project involves a new, improved U-turn, as well as significant enhancements to the median, 
including landscaping, drainage and lighting.  
 
All of the 2030 projects are being paid for with the refinancing of a tax millage, as well as a significant 
amount of federal matching funds. 
 
Since the money for the 2030 Program comes from the refinancing and extension of an existing tax millage, 
Kenner residents will see no increase in their yearly tax bill. 
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